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2022-2023 Officers  

Sherrie Chrysler,  

  President 

Susan Cleereman, VP 

Al Holmes, Treasurer  

Renea Callery, 

  Secretary  

Don Killion,  

  Asst. Secretary  

Linda Michalek, Imm.  

  Past President  

 

Board of Directors  

2020-2022  

Warren Hartley  

Jim Rugenski  

Brad Schoolmaster 

 

2021-2023  
Skip Armstrong 

Renan Ludscher 

Don Killion 

 

Ray Scoboria’s Steak-Out did not disappoint, once Again!   We had 32 meat eaters 

thoroughly enjoy perfectly grilled steaks, prepared by Chef Leon Bergeron.  How 

does he do it?  We have a few grateful thank you’s to deliver:  To Ray & Jane S. for 

opening your home for a gathering of hungry Steak lovers (albeit your car’s home); 

Ray can retain the title of “Cleanest Garage Dinner Host”.   Thank you to Leon B. for 

his enthusiasm in seasoning and grilling 35 delightful dinner entrees receiving Zero 

complaints.  (Not even from Renea!)  Thanks to Don Killion who without hesitation 

packs & unpacks & packs & unpacks a dozen tables and many more chairs and safely 

delivers with a smile.   And thanks to Leon, Ray and Al Holmes for their generosity 

in donating the Beef!   Of course, like any good Treasurer, if you did not pay the $15 

club donation, Al denied you admission!          

 

 

 

 

 

 

October 25, 2022  - President Sherrie with 

Mary Moore Butler from Forgotten Harvest 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    OCTOBER 18, 2022 

Forgotten Harvest.  We’ve heard 

the name but who are they?  Well, 

as I always say, you had to be there.  

Like many good business helping 

those in need, F-H survives on 

partners and donations.  For 30 

years F-H has fought two things, 

hunger and waste.  40% of our 

Nation’s food is wasted annually; 

they rescue that good nutritious 

food from grocery stores, bakeries, 

caterers, restaurants, markets, etc.  

They have their own FARM and 

trucks.  Check them out:  

www.forgottenharvest.org 

 

Here’s the shot where Leon 
always says “No Pictures”.   
Silly man! 

One Day he will cave! 

Thank you Skip Armstrong and Jeanette 

Christe for delivering our $1800 Kiwanis 

Check  at the annual Penrickton Kickoff 

Dinner  held last week at the Dearborn Inn.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

      SCRIP IS HERE!!! 

 

If you need any SCRIP cards, please send 

Peggie an e-mail or text.   

These cards are excellent! 

Never too early to shop for Christmas! 

 

Bob B. and Peggie P. 

 

SCRIP 

 =   

EASY, Easy  

CLUB  

FUNDRAISER! 

Santa Helper Dessert Fundraiser has been approved by our 

Board.  IT’S A SPAGHETTI BUFFET FUNDRAISER with 

scrumptious desserts, right here at Park Place on Tuesday, 

December 13.   6 pm to 8 pm.   We start advertising next week.  

Big 50-50 drawing.   Flyer coming.  This is going to be GREAT!!! 

TREASURER Al’s Reports 

 

 
      

Oct. 18 – at Ray’s 

32 members and guests 

50/50  & ACE - None of this went on ! 

 

Oct. 25 – at Park Place 

22 members and guests 

50/50 Sherrie C. 

ACE ($266)  Don K. & Ray S.  

 

Nov. 1  – at Park Place  - BOARD MTG 

21 members and guests 

50/50  DeShawn (Park Place) 

ACE ($$$$)  Nobody won! 

 

 

Politics is just show business for ugly people.   

- Jay Leno 

October 25.   

CIRCLE K is in the House.   Our Tuesday door is 

always open for former smiling members of Kiwanis, 

Circle K, Key Club, etc.  Hello UofM Dearborn Circle 

K Grads Louis and Sammy, neither knew the other was 

here.  Sammy has worked a power point presentation 

that he wants to bring to the high schools to get 

students to join Circle K when they get to college.   

Roger made a few suggestions for Sammy (being a 

LONG-time Advisor and former Key Clubber).  We 

support Sammy in this great endeavor and will invite 

him to our High Schools soon.   



BINGO – Yes, the 3rd Tuesday - 8:00 p.m.   

Hubbard West!  All Kiwanians welcome! 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Lots of fun for 

the Residents 

and for 

Kiwanians!  

There is a little 

bit of work 

involved, but 

it’s easy.  And 

always fun to 

watch Scott 

sweep in his 

suits! 

Roommates 

can play too! 

President Sherrie verifying a BINGO 

Nasreen loves calling BINGO! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

NEWSLETTER WRITER 

Peggie Pedenelli 
 

Oh, yeah.   

The mixed nuts have arrived. The 

big Goober Jim Rugenski has 

them available for you. Now you 

have a tough choice to make. A 36 

ounce can of freshly roasted 

Almonds, Cashews, Pecans, Brazil 

Nuts, and Pistachios or a tin of 

Delicious Delights containing a 7-

way assortment of Chocolate toffee 

peanuts, Milk chocolate cashews, 

raisins, double dipped peanuts, 

Chocolate dipped almonds, as well 

as chocolate and peanut butter 

covered pretzels for $25 each.  

Now that’s a tough decision. 
Get both and share them! 

November 3  

4:30-5:00 – Mark Campbell – Host Ray S. 
 
5:15-5:45-Possible Catherine Galdes  - Host Gary G. 
 
6:00 -  Open    
SKIP reminds us we should ALL recommend suggestions 
for Kiwanitalk when we come across interesting speakers 
or people in our community with newsy/interesting 
topics.  Kiwanitalk is a Jewel in our Kiwanis story!  
 

ALZHEIMER’S DETROIT ZOO WALK – Oct. 29, 2022.  Chuck Gaidica and Diana Lewis inspired the 4,000+ walkers at 

the Zoo.  Kiwanis had a team, not very big , but a team determined to fundraise for this terrible disease!  Thank you to 

those who contributed!  The animals were all out hoping we were bringing breakfast. Beautiful! 

 

 

 

 

 
Chuck Gaidica & Diana Lewis        Peggie with 6 DHS Key Clubbers 
    Arriving at 6:45 a.m. to work the Kid Zone.  



  



 

              YEP, STILL RELEVANT!   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Official PEANUT Letter to be sent out to prospective donors.    

 Support our Kiwanis Club and Foundation!   
 


